AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 19th day of May, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman





Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:15 p.m.


1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

John McKelvey of Colden Park led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Add on Item 10C: Hire Part Time Laborer
Add on Item 12: Hire Municipal Accountant
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount                      of $360,842.96 for vouchers 142157 to 142267.  The Motion was seconded by   Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

6. (7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Fees for Zoning Interpretations

Public Interest Order 


Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gilbert J. Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew 
Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of                 
Town Hall and on the town’s Web site since April 30, 2014.  It was advertised in the 
Sentinel on May 2, 2014 and it was in the Mid Hudson Times on May 7, 2014.  This 
complies with all of the requirements for a legal Public Hearing under New York State 
Law.
MOTION was made at 7:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

The purpose of this Local Law is to reconcile a discrepancy between Chapter 104 
Entitled “Schedule of Fees” which provides for a $200.00 fee for interpretation 
applications to the Zoning Board of Appeals and the Zoning Code which provides                    
that no fee shall be required for interpretation applications and to clarify that applications 

and requests by an official, board or agency of the Town of Newburgh are not subject                
to a fee.   Councilwoman Greene stated that individuals should not be charged multiple 
times for applications and interpretations as this seems to be overtaxing.  Mark Taylor, 
Attorney for the Town, explained that the fee charged is for administration costs.   
Because of a technicality, the Board delayed a vote on the interpretation fee matter             
until its next meeting.
MOTION was made at 7:49 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman          Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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7. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:

-  K-9 dog Varo retired in April and had surgery last Monday, May 12th.  All the bills           
   have been paid.  Thank you to all the residents, local businesses and other town/              
   cities for their kindness and donations.  

-  The State Attorney General office is offering funding with kits to fight the heroine 
  
   epidemic in our county.  The value of the nasal applicator kits are $4,000.00.

-  There will be a Youth Police Academy program run with the Recreation Department 
   
   from August 11-22 (2 weeks) and has been very well received.

-  Vincent Spampinato, DARE Officer completed his first year in the Newburgh Schools 
  


   and did a good job.  Under 500 kids went through the project.  We received grant 
  
   money which is good for up to two (2) years and includes training.

Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:

-  The 1st quarter water and sewer bills for 2014 have been sent out.

-  Closing out the 4th quarter of 2013.

-  Meeting with the Cit-e-net on Tuesday, May 27th  to discuss The Receiver of Taxes  
    
   Office accepting online payments.

Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:

-  5600 tons of stone aggregate has been completed.

-  Drained Fletcher Road and repaved.

-  Weed and brush pick up and 600 ft. in drainage has been completed.

-  Rainy day projects:  4 days of roadside clean-up.

-  Depending on the weather, will start on Old South Plank Road this Thursday, May 22nd.

John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:

-  The Board of Assessment Review will meet on Tuesday, May 27, 2014 between              
   4:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. and the hours of 7:00 p.m. and 9:00 pm. to hear and examine 
   
   all complaints in relation to assessments on the application of any person believing 
   
   himself/herself to be aggrieved.

-  Grieving period has been slow.  

James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, reported the following:

-  The first batch of used vehicles have been taken away.  Fleet Maintenance received            
   a little over $3,100.00 for items that were unusable.

-  The second batch of used vehicles will be taken away soon and should receive about 
    
    the same or less amount of money as the vehicles are in worse shape than the first 
  
    batch.


-  Declare more equipment surplus.

-  The 450’s are being built and will be sent to the outfitters.  Approximately 30 more days.

-  Fleet Maintenance should receive the plow truck any day now.

-  Waiting for interior door to be installed, once completed Mr. LaColla will give final 
  
   payment.

Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, reported the 
following:

-  Chadwick Lake Park year-to-date attendance is 17,012.

-  DEC “Learn to Fish” Day at Chadwick Lake had its best day yesterday with over 100 
   

                participants.

-  Adult soccer league forming.  They play Sunday nights at Cronomer Park.  Currently 
  
   there is 4 teams that will be playing 7 on 7 starting 6/8/14.

-  Trips offered by the Recreation Department in the coming weeks.  Call 564-7815 if 


    interested or need more information.


1)  Orange County Senior Health Fitness Day – Wednesday, May 28th from      


     10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. at Thomas Bull Memorial Park.



2)  Pippin at Music Box Theater in New York City – Saturday, June 7th.



3)  My Fair Lady at Forestburgh Playhouse – Wednesday, June 18th.


-  Memorial Day Parade – Sunday, May 25th.  Step off is 1:00 p.m. at the American 
   


   Legion Hall.  A Memorial Day service will be held at Town Hall starting at 10:00 a.m.


-  Relay for Life Cancer Walk will be held at Cronomer Park on Saturday, May 31st.  
   
   Contact Cindy Post for more information.

-  Community Day starting at 6:00 p.m. at Cronomer Park on Thursday, July 3rd.  
  
    
   Entertainment will be a show band, headlined by a member of the Hues Corporation, 
   
   whose number #1 hit “Rock the Boat” sold over 2 million records in 1974, with  
   
   
   fireworks beginning around 9:20 p.m.

-  DEC donated over 150 trees and bushes for the Mill St. property.
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8. ASSESSOR’S OFFICE 
A.  Tax Certiorari (Charlile Circle and Route 300/Union Ave.) 


      Cathy Drobny, Esq. submitted a letter dated April 2, 2014 with regard to a proposed 
    
      Stipulation of Settlement showing the claimed refund liability and the approximate 
   
      refunds that would be due from the taxing jurisdictions.  The subject properties are 
   
      two adjoining vacant parcels, Lot 11 at the end of Charlile Circle and Lot 19 having             
      a flag which extends to NYS Route 300/Union Avenue.  The settlement provides for 
   
      no reduction in the assessed value for Lot 11 and for Lot 19, a reduction for 2012 and 
      2013 by $102,000 from $214,000 to $112,500, which will apply by operation of law    
     
      for 2014-2016.  The refund liability for the Town (not including special districts and   
    
      the Fire District) for the reductions in 2012 and 2013 assessed value would be 
   
      approximately $2,493.90.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the refund liability.  The      

      Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman            

      Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Training 


      John Venezia, Assessor, requests permission for Alan Cagney, the Assistant 

   
      Assessor, to attend the Seminar on Appraising to be held from July 15-19, 2014                   
      at Cornell University.  Mr. Cagney won a scholarship so there will be no cost to                    
      the Town for his attendance and he will be taking his own car which he will get 
  
      reimbursement from the state.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to grant permission for Alan Cagney    

      to attend the Seminar on Appraising at Cornell University.  The Motion was seconded 
      by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman            

      Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
             Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, requested authorization to use the T-94  
account to pay for canine and feline veterinarian services from Newburgh Veterinary 
Hospital for the months of March and April.  The total amount of these vouchers is 
$1,203.05.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve paying for the canine and     feline veterinarian services in the amount of $1,203.05.  The Motion was seconded         by   Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman            

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.  RECREATION
       A.   Request for Stage 

       Matt Veronesi, Director of Parks, Recreation, Buildings & Grounds in New Windsor,   

       requested the use of the Town of Newburgh Recreation’s Department mobile trailer  

       stage for the Town of New Windsor Community Day which will be held Saturday,  

       August, 23, 2014.  The Recreation Department will deliver and pick up the stage to 
       and from New Windsor.
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the use of the Town of    

       Newburgh’s mobile trailer stage for the Town of New Windsor Community Day.  The 

       Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

       Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       B.  Survey of Former Young Property
             Heritage Land Surveying, P.C. provided the following proposal for Land Surveying 
             Proposal PN2014-032 located at 114-118 Mill Street (Tax Lot 4-1-32).  Scope of 
             Services: 1) Research deeds/filed maps in the Orange County Clerk’s Office; 2)       

             Review Title Report provided by Town; 3) Perform Boundary Survey (8.6 acres); 4) 
             Provide cad file in Autocad version 14 format: 5) Provide four (4) signed and sealed 
             surveys.  The total fee for the scope of services is $2,400.00.  Final payment is due 
             within 21 days of invoice.  A late fee of 2% of the outstanding balance will be charged 
             after the initial 21 days.
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     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the total fee of $2,400.00 

     for the scope of services.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     There will be an additional cost to have the property staked.  Councilwoman Greene   

     would like to have 4-6 stakes installed at the property corners.  Jim Osborne, Town 

     Engineer will wait until the iron pipes and corners are put in place and then review               

     the survey and follow-up with the service charge and stake charges.  

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the additional cost of    

     staking the property.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

     Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     C.  (ADD ON): Hire Part Time Laborer
           Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, would like 

           authorization to hire Antonio Orta as a part time laborer starting May 29, 2014 at                          

           the rate of $8.50/hour.  The salary for this position is in the budget under account                  

           7110-0100. Mr. Orta will fill the vacant spot left by the resignation of Jose Tavarez 

           effective May 21, 2014.  
    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring part time laborer 

    Antonio Orta at $8.50/hour.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

    VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

    Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11.  WORKERS COMPENSATION: Payment of Agent Fee
Glatfelter Brokerage Services (GBS) is one of the largest privately owned insurance brokers and is located in Albany, New York.  Services provided: Dedicated staff to  handle claims, underwriting and audit support; Direct access to NYSIF computer system to assist in customer support; Advocate for Client reference and all problems/issues related to NYSIF; claims analysis and review; Experience mod analysis, review and forecasting; Provide Certificates of Insurance; Policy analysis and review every renewal cycle; Safety and Risk Control Resources; Library of online materials and videos geared to Public Entity safety; Available on-site safety assistance by a GBS Associate; Quarterly newsletter geared to NY Public Entities.  Total amount due to Glatfelter Brokerage Services from the Town of Newburgh is $40,000.00.  This agreement shall be for a period of one (1) year beginning April 1, 2014 and ending on April 1, 2015 (the “ContractTerm”) and renew annually until cancelled by the Company or Client in writing prior to the policy renewal date.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve paying $40,000.00 to          Glatfelter Brokerage Services.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman            

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12. (ADD ON): Hire Municipal Accountant
      The Town Board would like to hire Ronald Clum as the new Municipal Accountant,    

      replacing Jacqueline Calarco.  The salary for this position is $80,000.00 with an             
effective date of Thursday, June 5, 2014.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire Ronald Clum as the new Municipal Accountant.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman 

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13.  ANNOUNCEMENTS
Councilman Woolsey
The Town of Newburgh’s Memorial Day parade will take place on Sunday, May 25, 2014.  Ceremonies by the VFW and American Legion will begin at 10:00 a.m.  Come support and pay respect to our veterans.
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Councilwoman Greene
WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE A VETERAN?  A “Veteran” – whether active duty, discharged, retired or reserve is someone who, at one point in their life, wrote a blank check made payable to “The United States of America” for an amount of “UP TO AND INCLUDING THEIR LIFE.”  That is honor … let’s all of us say Thank You to all of our veterans for giving us our freedom.   There will be a police recognition event held on Friday, May 30, 2014 at the Hilton Garden at 7:00 p.m. and open to the public to honor          our police men and women.
Councilman Ruggiero

Thank you to all the Department Heads for presenting their updates and Police Chief, Mike Clancy for getting the grant to help fight the heroine epidemic in our county.  

Town Clerk Zarutskie

There will be a free rabies clinic in the Town of Newburgh on Saturday, September 27, 2014 at the Highway Department garage.  Elizabeth Betts, a poll worker for many years and longtime President of the Golden Age Club, passed away on May 15, 2014 and we will all miss her.
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio

Vietnam veteran John David Masten has been appointed Grand Marshall for the                  2014 Memorial Day parade.  The Water Department will begin flushing of hydrants                   on Tuesday, May 27, 2014 which may result in some water discoloration.  The major portion of this operation should be completed by Friday, May 30, 2014 and the  remainder of the area will be conducted  June 2 through June 6, 2014.
14.  PUBLIC COMMENTS
Rand Otten from Frozen Ridge Road
· Rand has a 4 year old child and expressed concern with the speeding through stop  signs at Leslie Road, Frozen Ridge Road and Willetts Way.  She wanted to alert the   police before someone gets hurt.  
· She recommended putting up speed humps on Frozen Ridge Road like those already on Powder Mill Road as a pilot program.   
· There is a huge divot at the end of her property which is now a mosquito basin and she would like to know if it will ever get fixed as it is now a wetland.

· If grant money becomes available, could more signage and speed trailers be purchased.
Ann Fisher from Balmville
·  Momentos for WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE A VETERAN were given out by Ann in honor of Ann’s husband who was a WWII veteran.
· Officer Lawson met with Ann and answered her questions regarding the number of police officers employed by the Town of Newburgh (12 Part Time, 45 Full Time) and    approximately 80 employees are employed including dispatchers and clerical.
14.  ADJOURNMENT
     MOTION to adjourn was made at 8:31 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey and seconded      

     by Councilwoman Greene.   

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes. 

Motioned approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       Meeting adjourned at 8:31 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​__

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk 
BJM – 5/23/14
